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A HAPPY CHRISTMAS TO ALL OUR READERS !A HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL OUR READERS!A HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL OUR READERS !

Epiphany: it’s one of those

curious religious words, which

comes into use for a few days

after Christmas, and then

disappears again. Can you put

your finger on what it means?

The date of Epiphany in the

Christian calendar is 6th January. It

now marks the end of the

traditional Christmas period of 12

days, but it wasn’t invented by the

early Church for the purpose of

taking their decorations down!

As a festival, Epiphany (which

literally means “the sudden

appearance of God”) has been

around a long time, since AD 350 or

thereabouts.

We don’t know precisely when

Christians started holding a festival

to commemorate Jesus’ birth, but

in those early times, some people

preferred to treat Epiphany as

WE THREE KINGS...?
Jesus’ birthday, rather than

December 25th. Later, though,

Christmas became fixed on the day

now familiar to us, and Epiphany

became associated with the visit of

the “Magi” or wise men to Bethlehem

instead, at least in the Western part

of the Church. Which brings us on to

the next question: who were the

Magi, and why did they bring gifts to

the infant Jesus? Of the 4 Gospel

writers, only Matthew makes

reference to them. Here are a few

facts which may surprise you:

• Despite familiar hymns like “We

three Kings of Orient are ...” the Magi

are not referred to as kings in the

Bible. Matthew describes them as

wise men or astrologers.

• Matthew does not state that

there were 3 Magi. Tradition suggests

there were 3 because 3 gifts were

offered to Jesus: gold, frankincense

and myrrh.

• Matthew refers to the Magi

visiting Jesus in Bethlehem, but

they go to see him in a house, not a

stable. Perhaps by this time Mary

and Joseph had found better

accommodation, or lost patience

with the innkeeper!

• The star which the Magi are said

to have followed from the East was

probably not a star, but two planets:

the main astrological event around

the believed time of Jesus’ birth was

when Jupiter and Saturn were close

together in the sky for a time.

• The decision of Herod to

slaughter all the Hebrew children in

Bethlehem under two years old in an

attempt to get rid of Jesus, after

interviewing the Magi about him,

could suggest that Jesus was no

longer a baby by the time they

visited him.

So, other than a source of

inspiration for hymn writers and

Christmas card illustrators, what is

the significance of the visit of the

Magi to Jesus? In essence, there are

perhaps two key points to

remember. The first is what the gifts

would later symbolise: the gold was

for Jesus as King; the frankincense

was for Jesus as priest, and the

myrrh, as an embalming ointment,

was for Jesus as victim on the Cross.

The second is that the Magi were

not from the Jewish community:

they came from lands far away from

Palestine, and therefore in the

Gospel represent the wider world to

whom Jesus eventually became

known. That is why the Church still

celebrates the festival of Epiphany

today.

Adrian Bingham

Sunday 6 January - Epiphany

Sunday 13 January - Stewardship Sunday

Sunday 27 January

10.30am Family Communion

10.30am  Family Communion

6.30pm Choral Evensong for Candlemas

- Reverend Jane Peters

- Father Leon Carberry, Area Dean of Beckenham

Vicar of St. James’, Elmers End

Special Services & Events

Sunday 3 February - Bible Sunday

Sunday 10 February

10.30am All Age Eucharist and Parade

10.30am Family Communion

4.30pm Celebration of Gifts

(with help from the Beavers)

- The Venerable Dr. Paul Wright, Archdeacon

of Bromley & Bexley

An exhibition, entertainment and get-together,

thanking God for the gifts he has given us

Toys for Welcare
in Bromley

As is traditional at St. Mary’s, children from the Parish brought
presents to the Toy Service, which took place last year on Sunday, 2
December. The Christmas presents were then passed to Welcare in
Bromley, a Christian charity that provides support to needy families in
the Borough.



From the
Registers

Holy Baptism

We welcome into God’s family:

18 Nov   Poppy Rose Cheetham

ALL THE FUN OF THE FAIR!

St Mary’s held its annual Christmas Fair at the end of November to raise money for Welcare in Bromley and
St Mary’s Church. Once again we had a packed hall with lots of different stalls and plenty of visitors. £1,856
was raised and all involved had fun. Thank you to everyone who helped with this event.

Photograph: Tony Chase

St. Mary's has for many years now

enjoyed a link with St. Francis of

Assisi, Douai. We were pleased to

receive the following message from

Jocelyne Hamez, St. Francis'

Twinning Co-ordinator (pictured

above, left, with Hortense de

Mereuil) :

‘At the start of 2013, on behalf

of the priests, the team responsible

for organising actvities within the

Parish, and all your friends involved

in the twinning, we send you our

very best wishes for a happy and

peaceful New Year. We look

forward to welcoming you to Douai

at the beginning of May.’

Gill Dawson, St. Mary's

Twinning Co-ordinator, writes:

‘Jocelyne’s message follows the

retirement of Michel Rimaux,Abbé

A Message from Douai

Parish Priest, and the reorganisation

of their parish and its neighbour to

come under the care of the Dean,

Merville.

Our annual exchange visit will

take place on the weekend of

Saturday 4th/Sunday 5th May. This

year it is our turn to visit them. We

will travel by coach, via the Shuttle,

and parishioners will enjoy a warm

welcome with home hospitality.

Guides from our two St. Mary’s units

will also participate, meet up with

French Guides and enjoy a joint

sleep-over in their church hall.’

A sign-up list for those interested

in participating in this trip will

shortly go up in church, but if you

would like more information please

contact Gill Dawson on 8460-5884

or email gill@gill.dawson.name

Abbé André

The role of Archbishop of

Canterbury is a challenging one -

Dr. Rowan Williams, said his

successor would need "the

constitution of an ox and the skin

of a rhinoceros". So who is the

man recently announced as the

105th Archbishop of Canterbury

and the nominal leader of 77

million Anglicans across the

world?

The Right Reverend Justin

Welby, Bishop of Durham, became a

priest only in his mid-30s, having

previously had a career in the oil

industry. Many feel this experience

of life in the ‘real world’ will be a

great advantage for the most senior

leader in the Church of England, as

he seeks to communicate the work

of the church in the world’s media.

From his experience, he has

been able to write about business

ethics. He is also at home with

modern forms of communication -

fo l l ow h im on Twi t t e r a t

@Bishopofdurham.

So who is the new Archbishop?
He even commented on

intensive betting on the outcome of

the selection process, encouraging

people to give their winnings to

their local church.

A father of 5 children, he was

described in the Guardian as ‘fun to

be with and seems remarkably open

and grounded’. His appointment

has been widely welcomed in the

church and in wider society.

Archdeacon of Bromley and

Bexley, The Venerable Dr. Paul

Wright said “Our new Archbishop

will require all our prayers as he

takes up his new role. I cannot

imagine how tough this ministry

will be in the second decade of the

twenty-first century, facing so many

issues both within and outside of

the Church. Nevertheless, he seems

a man who will try and help not only

Anglicans but other members of

society find real meaning to their

lives and for that he gets my ‘vote’.”

Heather Wills

Do you have an idea for an article that

will interest SPAN’s many readers?

Then the small team producing SPAN

wants to hear from you! Drop a note

into the Parish Office with your

contact details, or you can email us at

office@stmaryshortlands.plus.com

Write for SPAN

Did you know the 2WWs

(Widows and Widowers) group

was originally started when the

Reverend Doug Redman was Vicar

at St. Mary's, and 6 widowed

members of the church were

brought together for tea and a

chat?

Over the years, the group, run

by Annie Heayberd, has developed

and extended to the present

number of about 35 members,

who go on trips together sharing

the driving and companionship.

They also enjoy having lunch in a

variety of venues.

Members support each other

in a variety of ways, such as

offering lifts to appointments or

shopping trips, hospital visiting

and generally keeping in touch so

no-one feels isolated.

Every Christmas a special

lunch is held which most of the

members attend and it is always a

festive and enjoyable event. The

2012 Christmas lunch was held at

Langley Park Tennis Club and as

usual a good time was had by all!

The 2WWs



J.I.B. Approved Electrician
NAPIT Part P 24 years experience

H. Copeland & Sons

Funeral Directors

- Caring & professional staff - 24 hour service

- Pre-payment Plans - Memorial masonry

9 Bromley Road, Beckenham

020 8650 2295

Shortlands Golf Club

currently seeking men, ladies
and juniors to expand the

membership base.

“A garden oasis in suburbia“

Long established (1894)

Monthly medals,

Honour Board Competitions,

excellent Social Events

Calendar.

Contact Ken Murray:

8460 2471/8828 or

Peter May:  8460 8828

Family Golf Club

Distributors are needed for

Cadogan Close, Colebrook Rise,

and Park Hill Road

If interested please call

Alan Jones on 8460 5437.

Join the Friends of St. Mary’s

on

Saturday 2nd March

for a fantastic evening of fun

for all the family.

You can pick a horse from the runners – a
name you like or your favourite number –

and if you are lucky you may even win
some prize money!  Be careful what you bid

for though – you could end up with a
donkey in the horse auction!

If you don’t want to miss out on the fun –
put the date in your diary now and watch

out for more information.

St. Mary’s Goes to the RacesMission of the Month

Whilst research to produce a vaccine to prevent the spread of
leprosy continues, an effective and complete cure for the disease -
multidrug therapy (MDT) - has been freely available since 1982 but
early diagnosis and treatment with MDT is vital to prevent sufferers
from consequential injury and disability.

Leprosy is the least contagious communicable disease, is not
hereditary and cannot be caught by touch, but fear and stigma can lead
to social exclusion which can be more damaging than leprosy's
physical symptoms.

TLM continues to work hard in reversing this injustice and its work
includes treatment, health care, surgery, physiotherapy, health
awareness training and education, and provision of small business
loans to enable those affected by leprosy to escape poverty and
become independent.

St. Mary's has a long record of supporting this charity and further
information is available from the display at the back of the church
t h r o u g h o u t J a n u a r y. Yo u c a n f i n d o u t m o r e a t
www.leprosymission.org.uk

The Leprosy Mission
Founded in 1874, The Leprosy Mission (TLM) is a
leading Christian organisation working in around
30 countries across Africa, South Asia, and East
Asia, transforming and empowering the lives of
people affected by leprosy, a disease that attacks
the nervous system.

SPAN needs you!

BY ROYAL APPOINTMENT!
By Gill Dawson

Tuesday 4th December was an

unforgettable day for the Dawson

family as we travelled to

Buckingham Palace so I could

receive my MBE from the Queen.

The palace looked spectacular

decked out with all the Christmas

decorations. Everything went like

clockwork, with the staff making

everyone feel welcome and at ease

despite the awesome surroundings.

The investiture took place in

the magnificent ballroom, where

the Queen was accompanied by

Gurkhas and members of the

Yeomen of the Guard, with an

orchestra playing in the back-

ground.

As my award was “for services

to young people”, I chose to wear

my Guide uniform, but had to

upgrade it to make it suitable for the

occasion! It was a brilliant day, all

the more enjoyable for having all

the family there to share it with me. Pictured above from left to right are the Dawson family: Gemma, Andy, Gill, Tim and Jo.

Help to bring the love of
God into the everyday
lives of the people of

Shortlands.



ST. MARY'S ORGANISAT1ONS

Mothers & Toddlers Mrs. J. Runicles 8650 4553

Mothers' Union Mrs. P. White 8460 9357

Friends of St. Mary's Miss J. Rambridge 8650 0947

Scouts GSL (Fri) Mr. C. Wood 8658 1825

Cubs (Mon.) Mrs. J. Garvey 8249 8785

Cubs (Tues.) Mr. J. Griffiths 07954 437658

Beavers/admissions Mr. J. Westropp 8650 5178

Guides (Tues.) Ms. N. Keast 07516 650940

Guides (Fri.) Mrs. G. Dawson 8460 5884

Brownies (Mon.) Miss K. Higgs          8462 3285

Brownies (Wed.) Mrs. A. Watson 8650 0184

Brownies (Thurs.) Ms. D. Allen 8650 1720

Rainbows Ms. W. Keeping 8466 1599

Pre-School Mrs. P. Chase 8290 6704

or 07960 988552

The 2WW's Mrs. A. Heayberd 8460 9537

Church Flowers Mrs. M. Parr 8249 7127

Mission Chairman Mrs. S. Shelton 8402 3299

Douai Link Mrs. G. Dawson 8460 5884

Fair Trade Mrs. C. Willatt 8313 0246

PARISH OFFICE Tel/Fax 8460 5682
e-mail: office@stmaryshortlands.plus.com
Open 9.15 am - 12.30 weekdays. Information
regarding Baptisms and Weddings can be
obtained during these hours.

INDEPENDENT FINANCIAL ADVICE
Savings & investments, Pre- and Post-Retirement

Planning including Pensions & Annuities,
Protection, Long Term Care and Tax Planning

Tel: 020 8460 6088 Mob: 07970 810572

Email: david@maguirefinancial.co.uk

Contact David Maguire

THE SHORTLANDS
DENTAL PRACTICE

98 MARTINS ROAD

SHORTLANDS BR2 0EF

PRIVATE * QUALITY CARE * NHS
DENPLAN AVAILABLE

Tel/Fax 020 8464 7520

www.shortlandsdentalpractice.co.uk

ROOFING

ALL TYPES OF WORK UNDERTAKEN

GENERAL BUILDING * LOFT EXTENSIONS * FENCING

GUTTERING * SKYLIGHT WINDOWS

SEAMLESS FLAT ROOFING * NEW SHED ROOFS

PATIO & DRIVES PRESSURE WASHED

HARRY ALLEN      020 8402 0156

HOLT MAINTENANCE

Tel. 020 8460 9396 or 07956 172979

Garden Maintenance, Landscape Gardening,
Window Cleaning, Domestic and

Commercial Cleaning.
Accredited Safe Contractor

QUALIFIED PLUMBER
P. J. EDWARDS

01322 868212 or 07831 54 59 51

Bathrooms, kitchens and all domestic
work undertaken

Advertising in SPAN for over 15 years

The Parish Church
of St. Mary,
Shortlands

Link Parish

St. Francis of
Assisi, Douai, France

LOCAL COUNCILLORS (L.B.B.)

LOCAL NUMBERS

Cllr. E. Noad 8462 3295

Cllr D. Jefferys 07944 565455

Highfield Infants’ School 8464 7804

Highfield Junior School 8460 2597

Residents' Association 8460 4060

Shortlands Safer Neighbourhood 8721 2614

PARISH DIRECTORY

STAFF

Associate Vicar         Rev. J. Peters    07531 617302/

8460 5682

Readers Mrs. A. Gimson 8460 6494

Mr. P. Stotesbury 8650 3259

Pastoral Assistants Mrs. S. Harrison 8464 0284

Mrs. D. Speller 8466 1184

Mrs. M. Westropp 8650 5178

Parish Administrator Ms. R. Bailey 8460 5682

Assistant Mrs. E. Parker 8460 5682

Churchwardens Mrs. A. Swatton      8650 1114

Dr. D. Jefferys 8460 6030

Deputies Mrs. P. Chase 8464 6188

Miss Ann Parks 8464 1157

Mr. S. Clark 8464 0696

Mr. D. Cooper 8460 0682

Mr. C. Stokes 8460 0661

Mr. B. Waring 07957 186027

PCC Secretary Miss J. Rambridge 8650 0947

Treasurer Mr. T. Dawson 8460 5884

Assistant Treasurer Mr. D. Weekes 8650 2950

Organist & Mr. F. Roddy 01689 877025

Director of Music

Assistant Organist Canon  C. Tillotson 8460 7368

Electoral Roll Mr. N. Stoffel 8460 0063

Stewardship Mr. J. Westropp 8650 5178

Junior Church Mrs. S. Aldred 8460 3978

J. & R. KILLICK Ltd.
FUNERAL DIRECTORS Est 1879

* * 24 hours a day
* Personal service * Modern or
* Pre-paid funeral plans advice given classsic funeral fleet

For advice, assistance and our folder
please phone PETER or MICHAEL KILLICK

FAMILY RUN

INFORMATION

020 8777 4502
112 High Street, West Wickham BR4 0ND

WORSHIP
Every Sunday

Every Monday

Every Wednesday

17.00 Evening Prayers

10.00 Holy Communion

08.00 Holy Communion
10.30 Family Communion, except the first

Sunday in the month in term time.
During term time there are separate
groups in the Church Hall for children
aged 0-18.

10.30 All Age Eucharist or Parade Service
18.30 Choral Evensong

(1st Sunday in the month, term time).
(3rd Sunday in the month)

Further information about all services
can be obtained from the Parish Office.

AEROBICS -

LADIES - COME AND JOIN JACKIE

BUMS, TUMS & THIGHS

Every Monday 8-9p.m.

at St. Mary’s Church Hall, St. Mary’s Avenue, Shortlands.

For more information Tel:  8650 2083 mob. 07967 214279

A class all ages can enjoy, beginners welcome. Website  www.jrkillick.co.uk

Vicky - Mobile Hairdresser

over 25 years experience 07958 210577

Sunnyfields Day Nursery
19 Bromley Grove, Shortlands

7.30am - 6.30pm daily
children 3 months to 5 years

Tel: 8313 9191

… Decorating … Tiling
… Decking … Carpentry

… and more.

DON’T
D.I.Y.
let us …

Contact Luke, telephone : 07946 545049
or e-mail at lukeb12345@yahoo.co.uk

Dawoods
The Family Law Solicitors

For advice on all aspects of family and relationship
breakdown, please contact Mrs K Dawood

e-mail: confidential@dawoods-solicitors.co.uk
Tel: 8249 6047

www.dawoods-solicitors.co.uk

50 Burnhill Road

Beckenham, BR3 3LA

PICTURE FRAMING

020 8464 3149

Oils, Photographs, Watercolours, Tapestries,

Prints, Embroideries

Jo Powell

3 Highfield Drive, Shortlands

J. E. Neal
Builder and Decorator

Property Maintenance -  interior & exterior; painting &
decorating; plumbing & tiling; odd jobs; no job too small.

Established in Bromley for 26 years.

For a competitive quote,

call 8777 2860 or Mobile 07719 620696

Langley School of Dancing

Ballet, Tap, Modern, Street Jazz,

Boys Street Jazz & Zumba

Tel: 07540 400615 for a free trial class

from age 2½ to adult   -   at St. Mary’s Hall

Romeo Health@The Sloane Hospital

recommended by Consultants - GPs - Midwives

!
!
!
!

osteopathy
manipulation
cranial osteopathy
sports massage

HOMEOPATHY

Josephine Adam
Homeopath  BSc  LCHE  RSHom  RGN

07821 522625
josephine.adam@live.co.uk

LOCAL PLUMBER

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE

Phone Michael on 0800 183 0063

fully insured - free estimates & advice, bathroom/shower
installations, central heating pumps/radiators etc.

Big enough to cope, small enough to care.

Bromley Lawn Tennis & Squash Club
Sandford Road, Bromley South

14 tennis courts of which 2 indoors and 6 floodlit. 3 squash courts.
Competitive subscriptions. Coaching for all ages and abilities.
Clubhouse with bar. Social events and hall available for hire.

020 8460 0936 or visit our website

www.bromley-lawn-tennis-and-squash-club.co.uk

Appointment lines: 020 8249 0159
07956 308207

Insurance approved

Drama for 5-8 yrs, 8-11 yrs,

12-18 yrs
01689 812 336

bromley@helenogrady.co.uk

Creativity, Confidence

Communication

For admissions to Rainbows, Brownies & Guides
please telephone 08001695901 or go to
www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested

SPAN INFORMATION

Website          www.stmarysshortlands.org.uk
Editorial           Parish Office                   8460 5682
Distribution     Mr. A. Jones                   8460 5437

ADVERTISING: £15.50 per column inch per issue.
For details please call 8460 5682 during office hours.
Copy by the 5th of each month to SPAN,Church
House, 39 Kingswood Road, Shortlands, BR2 0HG

Views expressed by contributors are not necessarily
those supported by the publishers, and no
responsibility can be accepted for accuracy. The
publishers cannot accept responsibility for work
carried out by advertisers.We record our thanks for

recent donations of £8.32

SPAN THANKS

WOODSIDE
ROOFING & GUTTERING

REPAIRS, POINTING, PAINTING, GUTTER &
PATIO CLEANING

Established 33 years
Contact Dean: 0208 659 9109 or 07885 587 690


